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Letter From Your President

Now I know it is official - I just saw my first
robin! Spring is just around the corner and
that means warm weather. I must say, we
really didn't have too bad a winter. This I
can tell by my electric bills. Thank God we
are not up north with all the snow and what
have you. I guess that's why we all
migrated down here. Now It's time to get out
walking, enjoying the flowers and greenery.

We are in the process of changing over our
decals and I know personally for some of
you, that presents a problem of course, The
reason this is being done is because over
the course of the last several years, we have
had people who move out of the community
and don't turn in their decals which means

they have access to the community any time
they want to come in. This is being done for
the safety of the community and certainly
not to intimidate anyone. I went over to the
office the other day and thought I might as
well get my decal-while I was there. It took
me about a minute to get the old decal off
my car (and I have no fingernails). I showed
my driver's license and registration and filled
out a paper. It all took about 5 to 8 minutes.
Please, get your new decal ASAP. Also,
remember the girls in the office are just
employees and are not responsible for
making these rules, so be kind.

I hope we are getting many resumes in the
office for the upcoming Board of Directors
election in May, There will be one opening
on the Board this year and we will need your
votes and proxies for the May 2013 meeting.
It is critical for owners to cast their votes for

the person they feel has their best Interest at
heart in the community.

I hope you all enjoy a great spring and
summer and hope to see you in the
neighborhood!
Edwin BogdanskI
**********************************

From the Manager's Desk

Spring will soon be among us, and as you
can see many plants are trying to sprout
early. We are in the process of cleaning up
some of the diseased and tired looking
plants, and with donations from the
Women's Club, will be replanting with some
fresh plantings. Our maintenance •
department continually strives to keep our
community looking beautiful, and has
performed a variety of projects this past
winter.

With the enforcement of our gate entry
procedures and the change of decals
security has had a very busy time at the



gate. Please be patient and do not take
your aggressions out on our officers, they
are doing the job that has been asked of
them.

With the change of decals and the pending
opening of the pool the office too has been a
little busier than normal. I ask for your
patience with the office staff also, they are
doing their best to accommodate the
schedules of our residents.

Please remember that the deadline to get
your new decal is March 31, 2013. You will
have to stop and provide ID at the gate to
prove residency after the deadline has
passed and acquire a daily entry pass. Any
vehicle on the property without a decal or
pass will receive a violation. The office was
open late one evening In February and will
plan another for the month of March if
needed.

We will be opening the pool a few weeks
earlier this year to coincide with the Easter
holiday. The pool will open on March 30,
2013. A lot of work has been done on the
pool to assure the proper function of the
filters and to bring things up to code. We
are very excited about the upcoming pool
season this year.

With the warmer weather more people will
be out and about in the community, please
watch your speed and pay attention to our
children and walkers. Parents be careful

with young children around the ponds and
lakes within the community, it only takes
seconds for a child to drown. The alligators
and snakes will be emerging from their
dormant time and will be moving around in
search of food and a mate, so keep an eye
out and DO NOT FEED ANY WILDLIFE.

A reminder that we have one Board of
Director's seat that will be up for election this
year. If you have the drive and desire to
serve your community in this capacity,
please submit your resume to the office by
March 15, 2013. Our Annual Meeting will be
on Saturday May 4th this year, doors will
open at 9;30am for refreshments and the
meeting will begin at 10am. Please vote so
that we may reach our quorum.
Luanne Blanchard

One Seat Up For Election

One of the five Directors' Seats will be up
for election at the Annual Meeting May 4,
2013. It is extremely important for the future
of our community that this vacancy has at
least one candidate.

An interested candidate must be a MBG&YC
property owner and should have a deep
concern for the future of our community.
Anv property owner who is interested in
running to be a Director should submit a
resume' to the office no later than March

15. 2013. These resumes will then be

mailed to all of the owners so they may vote
either in person or by proxy for the
candidate of their choice.

Be sure to either send in a proxy or
attend the May 4*^ Annual Meeting in
person. We have learned in the past how
disastrous it can be for the community when
we do not have a quorum at the Annual
Meeting.
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DECALS!!!

We are doing our decal change out and you
will have until the end of March 2013 to

exchange your decals. After the deadline
you will have to stop at the gate each time
you enter and provide proof of residency
and obtain a daily pass. You will need to
bring your driver's license and registration,
to prove identity and to show proof of
ownership for each vehicle. There will be no
cost to homeowners and their family
members that live in the household with

them. Non-owners will need either

permission from the owners or a current
lease and you will also need to bring in your
current decal to exchange or there will be
another fee of $25.00.



Reminder to All

To Enter Our Gated

Community

If you are expecting friends, contractors,
pizza delivery, sales people, deliveries etc.,
be sure to call the gate in advance (650-
4109). Failure to do so could result in your
company not gaining entrance to MBG&YC.

**********************************

Women's Club News

First of all, we want to thank all of you for
your support throughout the previous
years...

Our new officers for 2013 are as follows;

President: Janet Thomas

1®'Vice President: Marsha Johnson
2""^ Vice President: Rosemary White
Treasurer: Alice Bratro

Secretary: Pat Chumas

Message from the President: With the
arrival of 2013, a "passing of the gavel"
occurred at the Women's Club meeting in
January. Past President Ronni Craft and
her officers did such a great job, the new
Board will have some big shoes to fill. I
encourage the women of the Community
who are not a part of the Women's Club, or
those who are members but have not been
active for a while, come out and join your
neighbors for an evening of food and
fellowship.

Your new Board will continue with the
original objectives of the club and that is to
provide the opportunity for broader
acquaintance among women of MGB&Y.
We are not only social, but aim to be a good
neighbor outside the community by donating
to a variety of charitable causes and offering

two scholarships to local High School
students.

So ladles, mark your calendars for the First
Tuesday of the month at 7 p.m. in the
Community Center, You will definitely leave
filled with a yummy dessert and possibly a
new friend. Hope to see you there!
Janet Thomas

We welcome new members Holly Young,
from Maine and Phyllis Horn from
Washington DC.

New this year we started a Welcome
Committee, chaired by Janet Thomas, which
will work with the HOA to welcome new

homeowners in our community. They have
met with 3 families so far. The success of
last year's Mah-jongg Tournament is
evidenced that another is coming in 2013.
Kay Bogdanski Chairperson.

This year we are offering two scholarships of
$1500 each to graduating seniors from St.
James High School. Application forms are
available from the guidance office. Ail
completed material must be submitted by
April 25, 2013.

As you can read below, we are sharing our
calendar for the year and are hopeful that
you'll attend our events.

Upcoming Events: (watch for flyers)
Spring Tea Party 4/14/13 Janet Thomas
Spring Fashion Show 5/17/13 Kay
Bogdanski
Memorial Day Picnic 5/26/13 Peggy Kopp
Pasta Party 6/15/13
Children's Halloween Party 10/27/13
Veterans' Day Dance 11/9/13
Women's Club Christmas Luncheon 12/5/13

Diane Ditmar

Children's Christmas Party 12/8/13
Christmas Cocktail Party 12/14/13
New Year's Eve Party?

************************************


